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Dear Friends:

Among my goals upon taking office as a Councilmember in the City
of Los Angeles was the unequivocal recognition of the rights of
lesbian and gay employees. I am pleased that, as Chair of the
City Council's Personnel Committee, I was able to obtain adootion
of two important legislative matte~s affecting our community­
within the City.

During my first six months in office I introduced a motion to
adopt a policy of extending health and dental care benefits to
domestic partners and dependents of all City employees. I am
very grateful to Henry Hurd, of the Personnel Department, and
Thomas Coleman, Executive Director of the Spectrum Institute, for
providing invaluable research material and analysis that enabled
me to bring forward the legislation much earlier than I thought
possible. Without their assistance, many City employees would
still be denied the peace of mind enjoyed by employees whose
families have been covered by health benefits all along. Please
feel forward to contact my office for a copy of the legislative
packet on this important issue.

In addition, I was able to break the logjam on implementation of
a series of policy initiatives to protect the rights of lesbian
and gay employees. The City now has a Sexual Orientation
Counselor who is responsible for investigating complaints of
discrimination based on sexual orientation. Based on that
action, and in response to the Grobeson lawsuit, the Mayor issued
an Executive Directive to all Department heads reiterating the
City's policy against sexual orientation discrimination. Copies
of the directive and policy are available through my office.

I look forward to another year of advancing the rights of our
community. Please do not hesitate to contact Sandy Farrington­
Domingue, my liaison to the gay and lesbian community, at
(213)913-4693 with your input.
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